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April 26, 2024 
DMS Notice  
D – 24 – 02  

Supersedes D – 24 – 01 
Discard: Retain 

 
TO:  WEIGHTS AND MEASURES OFFICIALS 
 
SUBJECT: Update on Zenner Water Submeters Model PPD0x – Now PPD 
 
Pursuant to DMS Notice D-24-01, the Division of Measurement Standards (DMS) 
recently received information that National Type Evaluation Program (NTEP) Certificate 
of Conformance (CC) number 14-102A1 which covered model: “PPD0x” meters has 
been updated to reflect model: “PPD”, NTEP CC 14-102A2. 
 
As with any commercial device subject to inspection and testing, performance of the 
meters, including potential facilitation of fraud concerns as outlined in DMS Notice 
D-24-01; are to be determined through inspection and testing processes. 
 
If you have questions, please contact Kevin Schnepp at kevin.schnepp@cdfa.ca.gov or 
contact the DMS office at (916) 229-3000. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kevin Schnepp 
Director 
 
cc: Hyrum Eastman, County/State Liaison 
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